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In this issue:
· U.S. House Of Representatives Set to Extend Transportation Authorization Bill Again

· U.S. House of Representatives Announces Plan to Hold Vote Tomorrow On Second Stimulus Package 

· Daily News notes 24-hour service on Metro Rail but not for Orange Line



	U.S. House Of Representatives Set to Extend Transportation Authorization Bill Again

Tomorrow, the U.S. House of Representatives is expected to extend, for another 60 days, our nation’s surface transportation program. The extension would be the third since SAFETEA-LU expired earlier this year. House leaders are expected to include the extension of the transportation authorization in the Fiscal Year 2010 Defense Appropriations Bill (H.R. 3326) which will be voted on tomorrow. Speaker Pelosi and leaders of the House Transportation and Infrastructure Committee have consistently sought to adopt a six year transportation authorization bill, while the Senate has supported the Obama Administration’s preference that the bill be delayed until after the 2010 mid-term elections. 

http://www.govtrack.us/congress/billtext.xpd?bill=h111-3326
U.S. House of Representatives Announces Plan to Hold Vote Tomorrow on Second Stimulus Package 

This afternoon, leaders of the U.S. House of Representatives announced their intention to bring to the floor tomorrow a $75 billion jobs bill. The bill will be paid for by reductions in Troubled Asset Relief Program borrowing authority according to knowledgeable congressional sources. The package will reportedly include $37.5 billion for the U.S. Department of Transportation (DOT). Congressional leaders have decided to provide the DOT these funds under the same formulas used under the first stimulus package, formally known as the American Recovery and Reinvestment Act of 2009. The bill would provide $27.5 billion for highways and bridges and $8.4 billion for mass transit. While the House is expected to vote on this measure tomorrow, the U.S. Senate will not take action on a second stimulus package this year. Our staff and federal advocates are working to ensure that the final version of this second stimulus bill benefits our agency’s mobility efforts to the greatest extent possible. The text of the House stimulus bill will be promptly shared with Board members once it is posted on the House Rules Committee website.

Daily News notes 24-hour service on Metro Rail but not for Orange Line

Media Relations issued a news release this week announcing that we will operate Metro Red, Purple, Blue, Green and Gold Line trains all night on New Year’s Eve. Daily News inquired about the Orange Line offering similar service and asked why the Valley was not included in this special service. Staff reported that we operate late-night owl service on 40 lines throughout the county all year long and noted a line from Van Nuys to Hollywood is running owl service. Additionally, San Fernando Valley residents can park at the North Hollywood and Universal City lots for the New Year’s Eve 24-hour service offered on the Metro Red Line. A story may appear in tomorrow’s edition of the Daily News. 
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